State of Oklahoma Oklahoma Library Commission MRS. J. R. DALE, SECRETARY Oklahoma City June 15, 1950

Mr. Russell W. Davis Box 370 Bartlesville, Oklahoma

Dear Mr. Davis:

Thank you for the report of the Board of the Free Public Library of Bartlesville in regard to its recent studies of materials in the library. Mrs. Dale and I have read and discussed the report and supporting documents, and we agree that your stand is well taken, and the report very well stated.

We sincerely hope that the excitement in your city will soon die out, and that you will be able to resume the normal course of library administration which has heretofore prevailed. You certainly have our good wishes.

These records will be filed here for reference, though we hope with you that they will not be needed.

Sincerely yours,

Lucy Ann Babcock

Assistant